Council Minutes
August 26, 2025

Meeting was called to order at 6:00pm, followed by the pledge.
Attendance: Terry Seibert, Seth Seibert, Bruce Rickard, Brian Webb, Chelsea Wilsey, Kristina Boroff
Ross Finke, Lanny Hammitt, Jason Boroff, Erin Gardner, Chris Valdez

Mayor:

Solicitor:
e Ross has reviewed the last items that Mr. Hammitt has turned in. Ross will email them to
council members.

Minutes: There was a motion by Seth to waive the reading of the minutes, seconded by Brian Webb roll
call: Chelsea — yea, Bruce — yea, Brian Webb- yea, Seth — yea.

There was a motion by Chelsea with a second by Seth to approve the minutes, roll call: Chelsea —yea,
Bruce —yea, Brian Webb- yea, Seth — yea.

Street Commissioner:
Zoning:

New Business:
e Fall Clean-up Day will be Saturday, October 11, 2025. Council will get three dumpsters for the
event.
e Trick or Treat is set for Saturday, October 26 from 4:00 to 6:00pm, tentatively.
e There was a motion by Bruce with a second by Seth to approve giving $400 to the Christmas
Committee for the Santa house gifts, roll call: Chelsea — yea, Bruce — yea, Brian Webb- yea, Seth
- yea.
Old Business:
e The decals for the recycle bins have arrived. We are waiting for the bins to be delivered by
Auglaize County Waste Management. We are hoping to get them placed soon.

Legislation:

Guests:

Mr. Chris Valdez was present to ask about getting a double wide trailer moved in to the village. The
property currently has a single trailer. Mr. Loll has denied his zoning permit to move in a mobile home
because of the age of the trailer. The mayor encouraged him to bring information to council for a
variance to see if it is possible. He asked if he needed to attend the meeting. Yes, he would need to
attend.

There was a motion by Bruce with a second by Seth to approve the checks and purchase orders, roll call:
Chelsea — yea, Bruce — yea, Brian Webb- yea, Seth — yea.

There was a motion by Chelsea with a second by Brian Webb to approve the financial statements, roll
call: Chelsea — yea, Bruce — yea, Brian Webb- yea, Seth — yea.



There was a motion by Amanda with a second by Seth to approve the mileage, roll call: Chelsea — yea,
Bruce —yea, Brian Webb- yea, Seth — yea.

Bruce said that Josh and Corey did an excellent job of repairing the curb on Main Street.
Mr. Hammitt asked if the village would be willing to pay for half of a sidewalk if the owner paid for the

other half. The mayor has never known the village to pay for any part of a homeowner’s sidewalk.

There is a portion of the walking path that was never paved during the original project. Itis stone now.
There was a reason that part was not black topped. We will ask the utility superintendent why that was
left.

The next regular meeting is set for Tuesday, September 30 at 6:00pm.

There was a motion by Bruce with a second by Seth to adjourn.

Terry Seibert — Mayor Amanda Crouch— President

Kristina Boroff — Fiscal Officer



